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Aaron Yuen

Senior Regulatory Manager, Analysis and Reform (Energy)
Essential Services Commission

Level 37, 2 Lonsdale Street

MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Mr Yuen,

DRAFT DECISION ON REVIEW OF CUSTOMER SERVICE STANDARDS IN THE
ELECTRICITY DISTRIBUTION CODE

| am writing in response to the Essential Services Commission’s (ESC) draft decision into
customer service standards in the Electricity Distribution Code. Energy Safe Victoria (ESV)
has reviewed the draft decision and wish to provide the following comments for your
consideration.

Informing customers of possible outages when testing bushfire safety technology

ESV notes that the draft decision includes a requirement for “distributors to publish notices in
local or Victorian newspapers to notify local communities about the potential for unplanned
outages resulting from testing of bushfire safety technology. Distributors will also be required
to post a notice on their websites at least four business days before the testing occurs”.

This requirement is detailed in a proposed new clause, 9.1.15 as shown below:
9.1.15 A distributor planning on undertaking testing of REFCL must:

(a) give at least 4 clear business days’ notice to customers of the planned testing by
publishing on their website and in relevant local or state newspapers notice of the planned
testing;

(b) include in the notice required to be given under (a):
(i) the date and time of the planned testing;
(ii) the testing that will be performed;
(iii) the potential for unplanned interruptions as a result of the testing; and

(iv) what customers may do in the event of an unplanned interruption, including
where information on unplanned interruptions and estimated restoration times may
be found.
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then cause delays in the REFCL delivery program and the realisation of safety
benefits to the community.

ESV understands that outages are of a concern to customers, but given that the REFCL
program is such an important Victorian Government bushfire safety initiative, ESV believes
that the requirement to notify customers prior to any testing is not warranted and should be
removed, or at a minimum restricted to only be for stress testing as part of the initial
commissioning process.

Should you have any queries regarding this matter, please contact me directly by email
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Yours sincerely

Bt

Brett Fox
HEAD OF ELECTRICAL NETWORK INFRASTRUCTURE
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